
March 2, 1987

Jack O'Connell
Assemblymember, 35th District 
137 West 2nd Street 
Oxnard, CA 93030

Dear Assemblymember O'Connell:

The Ventura County Commission for Women wishes to thank you 
for your participation in the program for our women's history 
luncheon on February 21 in Ventura.

We appreciate the certificate of recognition for the Women's 
History Project of Ventura County and we appreciate also your 
personal presentation of the certificate.

We are delighted with the success of our first women's history 
luncheon and look forward to its becoming an annual event.

Thank you for sharing this first one with us.

Sincerely

Brook A. Hubbell 
Co-Chair

Arleen S. Rosenfield 
Co-Chair


